
 

OREGON CUSD220 STUDENT SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
 
The Oregon CUSD220 Student Services Department will address the needs of all students 
regarding academics, social-emotional wellness, and career and postsecondary planning. 

 
     Oregon Elementary School, Pre- K, – 3 Counselor: Krystal Stewart  
     Oregon Elementary School, 3 - 6 Social Worker: Josep Montanola 
     David L. Rahn, 7-8 Counselor: Joanna Cermak 
     Oregon High School, 9-12 Counselors: Shannon Cremeens and Jim Turffs  

 

October 2018 Monthly Report  

Oregon Elementary School  
 

● Mrs. Stewart met with 60 students individually multiple times throughout the month. She facilitated 15 social skills groups during lunch, 
and held 5 Student Ambassador Meetings in which students focused on the Veteran’s Day Assembly and making OES a more positive 
place.  Mrs. Stewart completed 50 classroom SEL lessons in grades pre-k thru 3rd grade, the theme for this month in all grade levels has 
been emotional recognition and healthy calming skills. Mrs. Stewart also attended the monthly student services meeting as well as 
attended 10 parent-teacher conferences, and a student staffing with the staff from Chana Education Center. Both Mrs. Stewart and Mr. 
Montanola have also spent time on a daily basis working with student behaviors throughout the building.  

 
● Mr. Montanola met with 57 students individually several times. He ran 18 philosophical discussion groups, 13 social skills groups, four 

peer conflict groups with a total of 101 students and 182 individualized student work in class interventions. In addition to, he taught 20 
socioemotional lessons. 

 
 
 



 

David L. Rahn Junior High School 
 

● Mrs. Cermak met with students individually and with 3 weekly small groups.. 
● Social Emotional Screener was given to 7th and 8th grade students with results available at end of month.. 
● Mrs. Cermak took one student to the Ronald McDonald care bus for immunizations. 
● Mrs. Cermak completed CPI recertification (Nonviolent Crisis Intervention). 
● Meetings for the month included IEP meetings at OES and DLR, Student Assistance Team meetings,  

parent-teacher conferences, and parent meetings.  
 

 

Oregon High Schoo​​l  
● Sophomore students completed registering for their College Board Accounts with Ms. Cremeens during Study Hall.. 
● Counselors and ISAC hosted a FAFSA Completion Night on October 3rd.  Over 12 families attended the event. 
● On October 4th, all juniors took a practice SAT test while sophomores took a PSAT.  Results were provided to students and families via 

email after scoring was completed.  
● Select juniors had an opportunity to take the PSAT/NMSQT in October, administered by Mr. Turffs.  
● Ms. Cremeens held group counseling four times during the month of October.  
● Mr. Turffs attended a conference regarding the SAT. 
● Mr. Turffs attended counselors meetings at Sauk Valley and Kishwaukee Colleges 
● Mr. Turffs presented to Boost students on the topic of the Whiteside Area Career Center. 
● A group of students and Mr. Turffs participated in the Experience Highland day on October 25th.  
● Counselors continued senior meetings with students to discuss post-secondary plans.  

District Student Services Department 
● District counselors, social worker, and OCEC personnel met on October 5th for a monthly meeting.  

 

 


